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he Family Federation of Liberia is experiencing 
a very critical situation since the Ebola 
outbreak.   These members were calling to ask 

for help due to their terrible situation in Monrovia, 
Liberia with the Ebola epidemic.   

We received the following letter from Kathy Rigney 
and as the only Company which is still flying to Liberia 
is Brussels airlines, we felt really concern about the 
situation of the blessed families in there. 

“The situation is becoming more and more difficult as 
there is almost no food in Liberia since the borders 
were closed.  Also, since food is difficult to find, many 
people are breaking into homes and stealing from 
others.  Even one of our sisters who is helping our 
members had her home broken into.  Everything is 
scarce and many people have nothing to eat. 

We have about 30 blessed families living there and all 
the blessed children walk several miles a day in order 
to go to one blessed families home because this 
family's mother has a job and so she feeds everybody.  
Something like 30 people a day she is feeding.  Only 
rice, no sauce, no meat and no vegetables.  That is 
the only meal they are able to eat in a day. 

The country is in a state of emergency.  So people 
cannot go out at night, the borders are closed and 
there is no way to go to hospital, in fact the hospital 
is a dangerous place.  People are dying everywhere, 

especially children and their bodies are put in the 
street during the night. 

Right now the American are being evacuated and 
when that's finished the borders will be totally shut 
down.  Right now, Sabena Airways in Brussels are still 
operating.    

We don't know how long it will take before the ebola 
emergency is brought under control.   Until then, we 
feel that we have to help these 30 families there.   

Please help our brothers and sisters, they need our 
urgent help.” 

Kathy Rigney 

After we receive this letter, we did everything in 
order to send a pallet of food in emergency. The 
delay to send something by air today is about 15 days 
but Brussels airlines did the best to send urgently the 
pallet we prepared. 

Yesterday we were happy to receive this mail from 
our sister Pamela: 

« Greetings. I write to inform you that we received 
the donations today. On behalf of all the members, 
we say a big thank you for you love and support for us 
in these difficult times. What you have done have not 
only made us happy but have also encourage most of 
our member who left the church to come back. After 
this crisis we will have more members. Thank you so 
much and may HPS and TPS bless you all. »
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